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Vol. 60 Issue  2   February 2016              5776 Shevat/Adar 
 

E-Mail: congregationbethohrcongregationbethohrcongregationbethohrcongregationbethohr@gmail.com         Synagogue Office:  732-257-1523  

TORATHON is BACK 
 
 
 
 

Sunday afternoon, April 3, 2016 
1:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. 

Enjoy a “taste of Torah” at our afternoon extravaganza of learning, fun, good  
company, a little nosh, and a rich, fulfilling Jewish experience.    

So far, the following Rabbis are participating: 
 

Rabbi Eric Eisenkramer 
Temple Bnai Shalom - East Brunswick 

 
Rabbi Bryan Kinzbrunner, 

Chaplain, Stein Hospice, at the Oscar and Ella Wilf Campus for Senior Living, Somerset 
 

Rabbi Jay Kornsgold 
Beth El Synagogue, East Windsor 

 
Rabbi Nathan Langer 

Jewish Hospice Services 
 

Rabbi Benjamin Levy 
Cong. Etz Chaim, Monroe Township Jewish Center 

 
Rabbi Lisa Malik 

Temple Beth Ahm, Aberdeen 
 

Rabbi Joel Mishkin 
Cong. Beth Ohr, Old Bridge 

 
Rabbi Michael Pont 

Marlboro Jewish Center 
 

Rabbi Ellie Shemtov 
Kol Am, Freehold, NJ 

 
Rabbi Jay Weinstein 

Young Israel of East Brunswick 
 

Rabbi Eliezer Zaklikovsky  
Chabad Jewish Center of Monroe  

 
Registration is at 12:30 p.m.  The first class session starts at 1:00.   

With the support and generosity of The Jewish Federation in the Heart of New Jersey 
Need some info?  Talk to Phyllis Greenberg (732)257-1523 or call Linda Benish at (609)426-8727. 
Cost: $5.- and canned food for the Old Bridge Food Bank. 
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SCHEDULE OF SERVICES 

 
All Friday evening services begin at 7:30 p.m. unless otherwise stated, Saturday morning 
Shabbat services begin at 9:30 a.m., Sunday morning minyan begins at 9:00 a.m.  
 

 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS AND SERVICES 
 

Tues Feb 2 Rabbi’s Book Discussion Group                                         11:00AM 
  Talmud Class                 7:30PM 
Wed Feb 3 Spanish Class                              11:00AM 
Thur Feb 4 Talmud Class                 9:30AM 
  Hebrew Class                                     11:00AM 
Fri Feb 5 Friday Evening Services                        7:30 PM 
Sat Feb 6 Shabbat Morning Service             9:30AM 
Sun Feb 7 Sunday Morning Services and            9:00AM 
  World Wide Wrap Followed by Men’s Club Breakfast  
Tues Feb 9 Rabbi’s Jewish Customs and Practices         7:30 PM 
Wed Feb 10 Spanish Class            11:00AM 
Thurs Feb 11 Talmud Class                   9:30AM  
         Hebrew class             11:00AM 
Fri Feb 12 Friday Evening Services                                            7:30 PM 
Sat Feb 13 Shabbat Morning Service            9:30AM 
Sun Feb 14 Sunday Morning Services            9:00AM 
     Followed by Men’s Club Breakfast 
Mon Feb 15 Presidents Day 
Tues Feb 16 Rabbi’s Book Discussion Group                                        11:00AM 
  Talmud Class                  7:30PM 
Wed Feb 17 Spanish Class                               11:00AM 
Thur Feb 18 Hebrew Class                                         11:00AM 
Fri Feb 19 Friday Evening Services                                       7:30 PM 
Sat Feb 20 Shabbat Morning Service                         9:30AM 
Sun Feb 21 Sunday Morning Services             9:00AM 
  Followed by Men’s Club Breakfast 
Wed Feb 24 Spanish Class              11:00AM 
Thurs Feb 25 Hebrew Class              11:00AM 
  Temple Exec Board                  7:00PM 
  Temple Board                 8:00PM 
Fri Feb 26 Friday Evening Services                                    7:30 PM 
Sat Feb 27 Shabbat Morning Service               9:30AM 
Sun Feb 28 Sunday Morning Services                9:00AM 
     Followed by Men’s Club Breakfast 
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Rabbi Mishkin’s  Message 
 
 

“The World Wide Wrap” 
 

 
February 7, 2016 is an important date this year, but perhaps not for 
the reason one might expect. Yes, I realize that on Sunday evening 
an American tradition will take place. The roads will undoubtedly 
be significantly less travelled as we participate in the once-a-year 
ritual of watching the Super Bowl.  
 
However, each and every Super Bowl Sunday presents you with an-

other opportunity, one that you can take part in on Sunday morning.  
 
If you are so inclined you might attend the morning service at Congregation Beth 
Ohr and observe the “World Wide Wrap” with our Men’s Club in tandem with 
Men’s Clubs throughout the country. This event promotes the sacred practice of 
donning T’fillin or phylacteries, the small boxes that sit on our heads and arms 
and are worn by traditional Jews every morning with the exception of the Sabbath 
during the prayer service.  
 
By wearing T’fillin we demonstrate our fidelity to Jewish tradition and prayer in a 
tactile and physical fashion.  Knowing that these “boxes” contain sacred passages 
from the Torah should increase our spiritual sensitivity and heighten our prayer 
experience. It should also sensitize ourselves to conversing more carefully and 
judiciously while we are engaged in the prayer service. Those of us who practice 
this mitzvah can readily attest to this fact. Although T’fillin might appear difficult 
to put on that is really not the case and wearing T’fillin can be easily taught.  
Furthermore, in the Conservative movement, women are also encouraged to wear 
T’fillin for they are also entitled to this heightened spiritual activity.  
 
Please join us on Sunday morning this February 7th for the World Wide Wrap.  
Enjoy a word of Torah and a bagel on this special morning and enjoy the football  
game later in the day! 
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President’s Message 
 

I am thrilled to announce that we have negotiated a new three year contract 

with Rabbi Joel Mishkin lasting through June 30, 2019. The contract was 

unanimously approved by the board at our meeting on January 14, which re-

flects the great respect and support we have for our spiritual leader.  I must 

thank Ken Deitz and David Honig who assisted me during the negotiation 

process. 

 I want to recognize the beautiful Sisterhood Shabbat service that took place on January 16. I am 

very proud of our Sisterhood women for their full participation in our egalitarian service. This 

was the 8th Annual Sisterhood Shabbat. Sisterhood continues to provide essentials for the syna-

gogue as they recently purchased eleven additional tables for the Social Hall, and made a very 

generous donation to the synagogue’s Operating account. 

Recently our dear beloved congregant, Vera Nussenbaum, passed away. She was a very kind 

and caring person. Vera served on the Board as Good and Welfare chairperson for many years, 

participated on numerous Rabbi Search committees, assisted with Beautification projects, and 

did major Fundraising for our Journal Dinner Dances. I was always amazed how she continued 

to volunteer and work so hard for the synagogue after she reached the age of 80.                    

Vera wrote me a nice note after she and Seymour sponsored a Kiddush to celebrate their 66th 

wedding anniversary and her 90th birthday.  She wrote “Phil many years ago you asked me: 

Why do you do all these things for Beth Ohr?”  And she said “I just love the shul. Now you 

know why. It is just like family”. Vera was able to communicate with congregants of all ages, 

and always had nice comments about family members as she delved into our lives. Talking with 

her in shul at Chanukah time, Harriet and I told her we were going to see our 19 month old 

grandson the next day. Vera’s response was have a great Chanukah with your wonderful family 

and your grandson – The Doctor!  

We will all miss the matriarch of the Beth Ohr family. All donations in memory of Vera should 

be made to Congregation Beth Ohr as requested by Seymour and family. 

Shalom 

Phil  



 5 

 5 

 ETZ CHAIM CHUMASH 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
If you are interested in purchasing the new Etz Chaim Chumash, please contact Harriet Rabinowitz by 
e-mail at harriet.rabinowi@gmail.com.  Books may be purchased to memorialize someone special or in 
honor of a simcha. The cost is $54.00 each and checks should be made payable to Sisterhood,  
Congregation Beth Ohr.  The Chumash must be paid in full before a bookplate will be affixed. 

CONGREGATION BETH OHR TRIP TO ISRAEL 

ISRAEL – OUR LAND AND OUR PEOPLE -    May 15-26                                                               

There is still some time to sign up for our wonderful trip to Israel.  Call Phyllis 

Greenberg if you are interested in joining Beth Ohr’s trip to Israel this spring.   

 
 

NOW THAT YOU KNOW YOUR ALEPH-BET… 
WHY NOT TRY ADON OLAM? 

Started Thursday, January 28, 11:00 a.m. Linda Benish began a class in 
 

Hebrew Reading Part II  
First of all – MAZEL TOV to all those who took the Hebrew Reading I class.  We finished the book, 
learned all the letters of the Hebrew alphabet, and are becoming more and more fluent in reading the 
prayers.   
 
Part II picks up from where Book I leaves off.  But you don’t have to have taken Part I to take this 
course.  This class is for those who know the Hebrew alphabet either from learning it in Part I, or in  
another adult education class, or back when you went to “cheder” back in Brooklyn or the Bronx or….. 
The goals of this course are to improve reading skills and fluency by using familiar prayers, and to 
expand comprehension.  So if you recognize the letters but read VERY slowly, this will help increase 
your speed.  Meanwhile, you will get some of the components of the Hebrew language and be able to 
identify new words and phrases which will assist you in understanding some of the most familiar  
prayers we read. 

No tests.  No grades.  Members – free.  Non-members $36. 
  Join us.   



 6 

 6 

We honor the memories of our loved ones whose Yahrzeits were observed during the 
month of December, January, and February. We acknowledge the following for their 
contributions to the Yahrzeit Memorial Fund:  
 

DONATED BY:      IN  LOVING MEMORY OF    
Paula Yourman and Family    Yetta and Abraham Silverberg and children 
Harriet Feld      Bella Zarfes 
Allen and Linda Skupp     Louis Schulsinger 
Shirley Klionsky      Hyman Klionsky 
Mark and Lenore Schlissel    Matilda Schlissel 
Andrea and Mark Chassen    Benjamin Noah 
       Florence Noah 
Paula Eisen      Aaron Narol 
Miriam Lubinsky and Amy Herring   Marvin Robert Lubinsky 
Zelie and Mel Prussack and family   Martha Prussack  
Wilma and Allen Appel     Bessie Davis 
Helen Levine      Sara Feinman 
Ellie and Bob Honig     Ephriam Ruchelman 
Herrmann and Belmont Families    Marion Greenspan 
Roberta and Lawrence Fachler    Sylvia Rauch 
       Harry Rauch 
Joyce Silberstein     Charlie Silberstein 
Lisa Mason      Karen and Danny Belsky 
Simon Family      Mabel Simon 
Arnold Dorfman      Marilyn Dorfman  

 
BETH OHR CEMETERY 

 

Congregation Beth Ohr owns and operates a cemetery which is located on Ernston 
Road in Sayreville. The cemetery is a non-profit entity using existing funds and fund-
raising as its source of operating revenues.     Membership in Beth Ohr entitles our 
congregants to the individual plot only, all other costs such as funeral, plot opening, 
memorial tablet costs, etc., are borne by the family of the January.  Please call  
Phyllis Greenberg in the Synagogue Office  732-257-1523 for further details 



 7 

 7 February Yahrzeits 
The actual date that the Yahrzeit is observed is to the right of the name.  It is customary to light a memorial candle on the eve of this 
date and to give tzedakah in memory of the deceased.  One should recite the Mourner’s Kaddish at services the evening before as 
well as the day of the Yahrzeit.  Please call Phyllis in the Synagogue office at 732-257-1523, if you need information about the 
schedule of worship.  The name of your departed will be read at the Friday evening and Shabbat morning services, the week before 
the Yahrzeit date which are represented by the dates in the columns which are in bold print. 

  Feb. 5/6     
Meyer Benish     2/6 
Dorothy Reichbach     2/6 
Elaine Stiftel     2/6 
Morris Bleiweis     2/7 
Hyman DeMayo     2/7 
Rose Fass     2/7 
Max Feldman     2/7 
Mo Leibowitz     2/8 
Harry A. Stadin     2/8 
Harry Weinreich     2/8 
Bella Zarfes     2/8 
Irwin Daniel Belsky    2/9 
Roman Shmoys     2/9 
Leonard Stern     2/9 
Melanie Strassberg     2/9 
Abraham Silverberg                     2/10 
Yetta Silverberg and Children                 2/10 
Irving Ash                   2/11 
Sherman Ellis                   2/11 
Ray Moses                   2/11 
Bernard Klein                                  2/12 
Louis Schulsinger                   2/12 
William Silverstein                                  2/12 
Estelle Speert                    2/12 
Mary Rachel Wilpon                  2/12 

Feb. 12/13 
Bessie Brod                    2/13 
Philip Goldenberg                   2/13 
Harry Rauch                   2/13 
Dorothy Rosencranz                  2/13 
Morris Liebman                    2/14 
Shelly Morris                                  2/14 
Enny Sheffler Feldstein                  2/15 
Renee Freedman                   2/15 
Harriet Glazier                   2/15 
Anthony Lisanti                   2/15 
Gershon Moldovan                   2/15 
Fanny Sapsowitz                                  2/15 
Louis Weprin                                  2/15 
Anna Beer                   2/16 
Ida E. Berlin                                                 2/16 
Brenda Borenstein                                  2/16 
Ernest Deutsch                   2/16 
Charles Chencinski                                  2/17 
Joseph Rosenfeld                   2/17 
Rose Spinner                   2/17 
David Levine                   2/18 
Anna Schiller                    2/18 
Minnie Stern                    2/18 
Elias Berlin                    2/19 
Michael Katz                    2/19 
Dorothy Seiden                    2/19 

Feb. 19/20  
Max Berkowitz       2/20 
David Betesh       2/20 
Martha Blumenthal       2/20 
Alvin Levine       2/20 
Max Post        2/20 
Harry Schwarzwald       2/20 
Saul Steinklein                                     2/20        
Harold Berman       2/21 
Libbie Gorsky       2/21 
Albert Kornberg       2/21 
Benjamin Levine       2/21 
Myrtle Lynn       2/21 
Esther Fantelli       2/22 
David Schoenfeld       2/22 
David Weissberg       2/22 
Rose Winters       2/22 
Harry Davidowitz       2/23 
William Donenfeld       2/23 
Herman Lieber       2/23 
Joseph Ackerman       2/24 
Isidore Jaffe                                     2/24 
Joy Rothlin                      2/25 
Mildred Berman                      2/25 
Joseph Druckman       2/25  
Nathaniel Greenspan                                                  2/25 
Louis Lubin                                     2/25 
Frieda Schwartz                                     2/25  
Elaine Jarvis                      2/26 

Feb. 27/28 
Stephen David Edwards      2/27 
Marilyn Riley                      2/27 
Anna Altscher                                      2/28 
Abraham Honig       2/28 
Alexander Linz                      2/28 
Hermann Lipp       2/28 
Sura Rivkah Polovsky      2/28 
Morris DeMayo       2/29 
Fred Fritz Freud       2/29 
Rose Sklar       2/29 
Bernard H.Cadel        3/1    
Jack Dlugash                       3/1 
Esther Egers            3/1 
Miles Halpert                       3/1 
Lori Maiorana        3/1 
Minnie Reiser        3/1 
Simeon Fishman        3/2 
Zelda Gaizband                       3/2 
Pola Schaffer        3/2 
Moses Faffer        3/3 
Arnold Freedman                       3/3 
Sanford Rothman                       3/3 
Philip Schweidel        3/3 
Roslyn Suriff                       3/3 
Mollie Borenstein        3/4 
Eliazer German        3/4 
Bernard Levy        3/4 
Eva Pakhmanov        3/4
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BETH OHR NEWS 

• “Thank you Marty Israel from Men’s Club for volunteering and making our most 
recent pancake breakfast a rousing success.  More than 30 people attended and 
enjoyed a selection of made-to-order pancakes as well as the usual variety of ba-
gels and fish.  Of course there was freshly brewed coffee, desserts and OJ.  If 
you missed it, keep a look-out for the next one.” 

 
• Barbara and Herman Schneider want to thank everyone for their good wishes on 

the occasion of the Bnai Mitzvah of their grandsons Benjamin and Zachary 
 
• My family and I were overwhelmed by the support and generosity of the congrega-

tion in the days before and after Vera's passing. We cannot say enough about the of-
fers of rides to and from the hospital, the plants and flowers, the food, the good wish-
es and prayers, the attendance at the funeral and the Shiva minyanim. We will al-
ways be indebted to all of you, our friends in need. You will always be in our hearts 

and minds.  Sincerely, Seymour, Julie, Francie, Marielle, Tom and Dan  

• Roberta Bernstein will soon be calling in reference to Sisterhood sweepstakes 

• Our sincerest apologies to Ann Branfman for inadvertently being omitted from the 
Beth Ohr January Newsletter Thank You’s for all the help she provided to the Day-

timers at the Annie Hall Daytimers Program. 

• Thank you to  Harriet Feld, Ashna Pincus, Roberta Fachler , Edna Yourman, Ira 
Donenfeld and Ann Branfman for helping in the office during the month of January 

and whenever called upon. 

• Thank you to Sisterhood for sponsoring the Kiddush Luncheon on January 16, 2016 

• Mazel Tov to Ed Mendlowitz on his 30th Anniversary of giving the Dvar Torah for 
Parsha Yitro on Shabbat, January 30, and thank you to Ed  for presenting the 36th Annual 
Ed Mendlowitz Financial Program  on Sunday, January 31. 

• Glenda Levenstein proudly announces the graduation of her grandson, Adam Leven-
stein from Rutgers University.  Also, proud of her granddaughter, CaseyLevenstein, 

being named to the Dean’s List for the full semester at Rutgers University.   

• There are three Shiva Minyan books missing.  If you accidentally did not return one, 

please return it to the synagogue office. 



 9 

 9 
 

DAYTIMERS 
 

FEBRUARY, 2015:  WINTER BREAK 
                     

                                 -  The Daytimers are on vacation. 
 

  -  Stay warm. 
       

THURSDAY, MARCH 17:  PURIM/JEWISH  
IRISH GAME DAY AND 

                             ADULT COLORING WORKSHOP 
  

              -  Details to follow. 
  

            -   Save the date. 

Condolences 
 

Our sincerest condolences are sent to Burt and Sharen Silverman on 
the loss of Burt’s father, Irwin Silverman 
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CONGREGATION BETH OHR MEMORIAL FUNDS 
 
The following is a listing of the Memorial Funds that you may make  
tax-deductible contributions to: 

Stephen Edwards Memorial Youth Fund 

Elaine Leibowitz Memorial Fund 

Beautification Fund 

Herman & Frieda Lipp Memorial Fund 

Mindy Nightingale Memorial Fund 

Stuart Polovsky Memorial Fund 

Herb Reinstein Memorial Fund 

Heidi Rogol Memorial Fund 

David Benish Memorial Fund 

***In the future when donating to these funds, please make your checks out to  
CONGREGATION BETH OHR  and write in the fund in the memo portion of the check.   

  
 
 
 
 

The Following Donations Have Been Made During the Month of January: 
 

In Memory of Vera Nussenbaum 
Rabbi P. Michael and Israela Meyerstein 
George and Bonnie Ribet 
Donald and Judith Martin 
Claudia Ribet 
Susan and Bruce Hanley 
Deborah Garber 
Harriet Cohen 
Family of Peggy Clark by Denise Edgeworth 
Lori Wallis 
Sondra and Alvin Goldberg 
Staff of Bnai Shalom 
Roberta and Larry Fachler 
Meryl Finkelstein 
 
In Honor of Vera Nussenbaum 
Robert and Eloise Honig 
 
Misheberach Said  
Roberta and Robert Adelson for Misheberach said by Marilyn Karlstein 
 
Rabbi Discretionary Fund 
Congregation Beth Ohr PTO 
 



 11 

 11 
Congregation Beth Ohr 

P.O. Box 206 
Old Bridge, New Jersey 08857 

For your convenience, we have included this YAHRZEIT MEMORIAL PLAQUE FORM. 
If you would like to order a plaque, please fill out and return this form with a check in the 
amount of $300 to the Synagogue office. If you have any questions about Hebrew names and/
or dates, please call Phyllis at the office at 732-257-1523. 

 
 

 (Print Name in Hebrew Here) 
 
 

 
(Date in English)        (Date in Hebrew) 
 

PLEDGE 
I hereby authorize you to supply and maintain permanently on your Memorial Tablet, a name 
plate in the size indicated above, in memory of 

 
 
 
NAME IN FULL _____________________________________ 
 
 
 
for which I agree to pay $300.00. It is mutually agreed that each year, on the Yahrzeit of the 
departed, and, on other appropriate occasions in accordance with Jewish Custom a Memorial 
Prayer will also be said. 
 
 
 
 
 
Signed by    
 
Date   ____________  

 
 
 

Tree of Life  
to honor or memoralize a loved one 

Leaf - $118.00 
 

Call Phyllis in the office to order a Leaf 
 
 

  (Print Name in English Here)  

 



Excitement at the Sunday Minyan & Men’s Club Guys’ Doings 
    

Sunday Jan 3 was Pancake Sunday catered by Marty Israel and Harvey Cohen (shown above) in our kitchen.  
Also shown is Harvey and Lana with some of their family including Mel and Phyllis Ward. Over 30 people attend-
ed the Pancake Breakfast with the best made-to –order pancakes we all had this year and with pure maple syr-
up. We also had the usual variety of bagels and fish along with freshly brewed coffee, desserts and OJ. 
The next row shows Ed presenting his 36th Annual Financial Program. Shown is the handout cover, speaking 
and part of the crowd at the Shul.  
Try coming 3 extra times in 2016 and join in the fun! 
 

Join the Men’s Club Triple S Club for 2016: 

Shul, Schmooze and Schmear 
   

If you don’t regularly come to a Sunday Minyan, we look forward to seeing you more often in 2016! 
    

For next month’s newsletter: Send photos of you or your family history, on vacation, or with famous people. 
    

 

Good Shabbos! Greetings A suggestion is for all Men’s Club members and Beth Ohr Congregants to call 
someone they haven’t spoken to in a while and wish them a Good Shabbos.  A few of us have done it and had 
very gratifying results.  Try it—You’ll like it! 
    

Things really happen at the Men’s Club. Come to a Minyan once in a while.  
    

Men’s Club Program Schedule.: Sunday programs following the Minyan and Bagel breakfast 
  
Feb 7—Participation in Federation of Jewish Men’s Clubs’ World Wide Wrap at the Minyan 
Mar  6—Joint program wirh Sisterhood.  Watch next newsletter for details of a great program 
 
    

Ed Mendlowitz, Men’s Club President, emcpa1@aol.com  tel 732 890-3344 
  

If you don’t usually attend, try coming once in a while and see what we have to offer.  It ain’t what you think it is!  

M��’� C�	
 Minyan Every Sunday. Come and also enjoy a bagel and the camaraderie. 



Beth ohr Photo gallerY 

Activities, Friendships, Camaraderie and Fun 
        

Top Row: Terrie Polovsky with her family in Israel in December.  From left Michael, Peter, Lori, Terrie, Dori and 
Emily.  Next photo: The Daytimers’ Syd Lustgarten Jewish Film Festival led by son Mitch.  Movie was “Annie Hall.” 
Bottom row are last of batch of photos sent by Dan Grynberg— with Jackie Mason, Phil Silvers and Sid Ceasar.  
 

Send your photos to Ed for the Newsletter.    
    

Spanish Classes at Beth Ohr taught by Terrie Polovsky.  Look in newsletter for schedule.  
Spanish saying from Terrie: 

    

Cada uno en su casa y Dios en la de todos.  
Each one in his own house and God in everyone's.   

Sunday February 6, 2016 during the Minyan 

Par�cipate in the Federa�on of Jewish Men’s Clubs’ World Wide Wrap 
Presenta�on by Rabbi Mishkin 



Vera Nussenbaum  
Bio of her ac�vi�es during the Holocaust and a�erwards 

This was originally published in a handout at the Yom Hashoah program at Beth Ohr 





 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 



BETH OHR MEMBER INFORMATION   

Congregation Beth Ohr Dinner Dance 

Honoring 

ALICE & DAVID HONIG 

RYSELLE & JEFF PERLMAN 

DOROTHY & JOE SHAFRAN 

MARTIN ISRAEL 

The Cost of Dinner Tickets is $90.00 per person. 

However, all Beth Ohr Members can attend for 

No Charge—For Free 

as long as they sell $500.00 in Journal ads 

(single members need to sell only $250.00 in ads) 

An ad form is included on the next page and copies of it can be made. 

Vera Nussenbaum Photos 

 

Vera is shown with Seymour.  These photos appeared on her 
90th birthday cake at Beth Ohr on December 6, 2015 where she 
and Seymour also celebrated their 66th Wedding Anniversary. 



Journal Ad prices – 8½” x 11” page size 

Back cover supporter         $2,500.00 

Inside front or inside back cover supporter     $1,800.00 

Gold page supporter               $1,000.00 

Silver page supporter            $750.00 

Full page             $500.00 

Half page (8½ x 5½)           $275.00 

Quarter page (4¼ x 5½)           $150.00 

Business card            $  75.00 

Congratulatory personal mention         $  36.00 

In memorium listing           $  18.00 

Family Jewels (list your children and grandchildren) per name:     $  18.00 

 
 
 
 

Congregation Beth Ohr 
Journal Dinner Dance 

Dinner Dance &  

Souvenir Journal 

Honoring 

ALICE & DAVID HONIG 

RYSELLE & JEFF PERLMAN 

DOROTHY & JOE SHAFRAN 

MARTIN ISRAEL 
Sunday June 5, 2016 

� YES! Enclosed is my tax deductible contribution to Congregation Beth Ohr of $_______ for a 

_______________(specify size) ad in the souvenir journal.  Ad copy is attached.  (Please attach 

camera ready copy, if available.) (NOTE: DO NOT STAPLE ads or business cards to this form) 

� YES! I want to attend the Dinner Dance.  Enclosed is my check for $90.00 per guest.  (Please provide 

the names of the attendees): 

 

Name ___________________________________   

Co. Name________________________________  

Tel ______________  Email__________________ 

Address__________________________________  

City_________________ST_____Zip___________  

Ad deadline May 9, 2016 
Send your ad today to 

Journal Ad Committee 
c/o Congregation Beth Ohr 

P.O. Box 206 
Old Bridge, NJ 08857 

Tel:  732 275-1523     Email:  emcpa1@aol.com 

Taking an ad shows your support of  

Congregation Beth Ohr 

and your appreciation of these fine 

active honorees. 



 

The Beth Ohr Newsle
er will be including informa�on about our history leading up to our 

60th Anniversary Celebra�on in the Fall of 2016 

 

Rabbis 
Stanley Gartenstein  1956-61 
Mendel Abrams  1961-63 
Morris Silberman  1963-66 
Gerald Lehrer  1966-68 
Louis Lieberworth  1968-70 
Isaac Moseson  1970-80 
Herman Cohen  1980-82 
Matthew Futterman  1982-86 
Richard Fagan  1986-95 
No Rabbi  1995-96 
David Kalender  1996-98 
Jonathan Lubliner  1998-04  
Eugene A. Wernick   2004-14  
Joel Mishkin    2014- 
 
Congregation Presidents 
George Katz  1956-57 
Samuel Haber  1957-58 
Paul Stuart  1958-59 
Hy Sadd  1959-60 
Herman Cohen  1960-61 
Frank Datkowitz  1961-62 
Larry Vogel  1962-63 
George Melman  1963-64 
Frank Datkowitz  1964-65 
Joseph Feldberg  1965-66 
Arthur Rudnet  1966-68 
Robert Sheffler  1968-69 
Milton Berko  1969-71 
Hugh Bleiweis  1971-73 
Aaron Schlissel  1973-74 
Cecil Mautner  1974-75 
Harold Toppall  1975-77 
Allen Appel  1977-79 
Ira Marshall  1979-82 
Charles Rosenberg  1982-84 
Mark Levine  1984-85 
Ira Marshall  1985-88 
Robert Honig  1988-89 
Allen Appel  1989-90 
Robert Lipp  1990-92 
Edward Mendlowitz  1992-94 
Alfred Feld  1994-96 
Marcia Trechak  1996-98 
Steven Silverberg  1998-00 
Mark Atzbi  2000-02 
Steven Silverberg  2002-03 
Allan Benish  2003-05 
Harriet Rabinowitz  2005-08 
Charles Rogol  2008-10  
Jeff Perlman  2010-12  
David Honig  2012-15  
Phil Rabinowitz  2015- 
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From the Sisterhood Presidium January 

 
 

On January 6, we had a wonderful book review of “The Nightingale”, written by 
Kristin Hannah. Thank you to Marilyn Karlstein for leading the discussion and 
thank you to the ladies who provided us with delicious refreshments. Also, thank 
you to everyone who participated in the discussion. Although there were ladies 
present who had not yet read the book, they were able to discuss the book with 
those who did read it prior to the meeting. We look forward to the next book re-
view! 
 
We are getting ready to put together our new Sisterhood slate. Please contact me if 
you are interested in serving on our Sisterhood board for the 2016-2017 year. 
 
Lee Hyman has been working very hard to plan our annual Torah Fund Benefac-
tor’s reception honoring Ashna Pincus. It will be held on Sunday April 17, 2016. 
(PLEASE NOTE THAT WE’VE CHANGED THE DATE!) Join us for an after-
noon of good food and good company as we thank Ashna for all of her hard work. 
Without people like her, we would not be the strong Sisterhood we are today! 
 
We are planning for our Fashion Show, scheduled for June 8, 2016. We are in 
need of donations of items to be raffled that evening. One of the ways in which 
you can help with the Fashion Show is by asking for donations from the vendors 
you frequent. We will also be happy with any new items that our membership is 
willing to donate for our raffles. We need your support! Please contact Marilyn 
Karlstein or Lysa Rogol for information or if you have items to donate. 
 
Thank you for your continued support and participation at our Sisterhood events. 
And, as always, thank you for supporting our ongoing fundraisers! 
 
Shalom,  
Monica Atzbi 
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Sisterhood 

 
SISTERHOOD OF CONGREGATION BETH OHR 

ANNUAL DUES STATEMENT 

2015 – 2016 

          Temple MEMBERS      $30 
 

         NON-TEMPLE MEMBERS       $39 
 

MEMBERS WHO HAVE NOT REJOINED  

SISTERHOOD BY JANUARY 31, 2015 FORFEIT ALL  

PREVIOUSLY ACCUMULATED DONOR CREDIT. 

 

PLEASE SEND YOUR CHECK TO: 

                    MARJORIE SIMON 

                    22 TUSCARORA CIRCLE 

                    OLD BRIDGE, NEW JERSEY 08857 

PLEASE INCLUDE YOUR CURRENT ADDRESS AND YOUR 

 E-MAIL ADDRESS. WE WOULD LIKE TO UPDATE OUR SISTERHOOD LIST. 

IF YOU HAVE A WINTER ADDRESS, PLEASE INCLUDE THAT AS WELL. 

 

SISTERHOOD TORAH SISTERHOOD TORAH SISTERHOOD TORAH SISTERHOOD TORAH     

FUND BENEFACTOR FUND BENEFACTOR FUND BENEFACTOR FUND BENEFACTOR     

LUNCHEON HONORINGLUNCHEON HONORINGLUNCHEON HONORINGLUNCHEON HONORING    

    ASHNA PINCUSASHNA PINCUSASHNA PINCUSASHNA PINCUS    

    APRIL 17, 2016 (ORIGINALLY APRIL 10)               APRIL 17, 2016 (ORIGINALLY APRIL 10)               APRIL 17, 2016 (ORIGINALLY APRIL 10)               APRIL 17, 2016 (ORIGINALLY APRIL 10)                   

    MORE INFORMATIONMORE INFORMATIONMORE INFORMATIONMORE INFORMATION    

    AND INVITATIONSAND INVITATIONSAND INVITATIONSAND INVITATIONS    

WILL BE SENT SOONWILL BE SENT SOONWILL BE SENT SOONWILL BE SENT SOON    
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       Date: 01/14/16 

         

         

         

   Carry     Carry 

           Name Amount Over             Name  Amount Over 

         

Appel Wilma $52.50      Feld Harriet  $    109.50    

Aroyo Elizabeth  $  382.38  5.0   Feurier Darlene  $              -      

Atzbi Monica  $  511.25  36.5   Finkelstein Meryl  $    101.30    

          Fox Helene  $         6.50    

Benish Linda  $    99.25  4.0           

Bernstein Roberta  $    42.50  5.0   Garfinkel Linda  $    174.25  2.0 

Birnbaum Eileen  $    78.00      Gasior Ellen  $         5.00    

Bleiweis Marilyn  $       5.00      Gilbarg Marilyn  $       19.00    

Boshak Rochelle  $    75.00      Golden Elizabeth  $    240.00  3.5 

Branfman Ann  $  129.50      Goldenberg Susan  $    101.50  1.0 

          Greenstein Barbara  $         5.00    

Cadel Cheryl  $    43.00      Grynberg Helene  $    105.50  12.5 

Cannata Susan  $       5.00      Gurman Ruth  $       30.00  3.5 

Celeste Alice  $    98.00  2.0           

Clark Lisa  $       5.00      Hillman Pearl  $       13.00  4.0 

Cohen Harriet  $    43.50  1.0   Honig Alice  $       41.75    

          Honig Eloise  $         8.00    

DeRosa Rebecca  $       5.00      Hyman Lee  $       70.50    

Dietz Dara               

Donenfeld Lee  $    69.00  1.0   Kagan Sylvia  $       51.00    

          Kamenitz Marilyn  $       16.50    

Edwards Sue  $    82.50      Karlstein Marilyn  $       67.50  3.0 

          Karpel Roberta  $    107.50  1.0 

Fachler Roberta  $  255.00      Kaufman Maxine  $    121.50  10.0 

Falkowitz Marion  $    53.50      Klein Caroline  $       27.00    

Feder Barbara $29.00      Krieger Karen  $         5.00    
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L-Z Liz Aroyo      Date: 1/11/2016  

         

      Carry         Carry 

           Name   Amount Over              Name   Amount Over 

                  

Laddin Anne $5.00      Schlissel Lenore $50.50  1.0 

Lazarowitz Andrea $108.75  6.0   Schlusselfeld Mindy $5.00    

Levenstein Glenda $65.00      Schneider Barbara $176.00  4.5 

Levine Helen $5.00      Scho!lander Hilde $174.50  12.0 

          Shafran Dorothy $165.00  9.0 

Mason Lisa $10.00      Seltzer Karen $5.00   

Mendlowitz Ronnie $158.00  9.5   Seidner Lois $12.50   

          Silberstein Joyce $54.00  5.0 

Nadler Elinor $5.00      Silver  Arlene $138.25  0.5 

          Silverman Sharen $222.50  9.5 

          Simon Mala $86.00  2.0 

Perlman Ryselle $47.75      Simon Marjorie $81.00  1.5 

Pincus Ashna $100.50  1.5   Skupp Linda $238.50  8.5 

Polovsky Terrie $42.00  10.5   Sommers Arlene $49.50    

Prussack Zellie $34.00  1.5   Spiegel Estee $100.00 1.0 

          Trechak Marcia $534.00  5.0 

Rabinowitz Harriet $262.75  15.0           

Reinstein Sheila $15.00      Ward Phyllis $5.00   

Risman Ruth $56.00  1.0   Weiss Harriet $113.00  0.5 

Rogol Lysa $72.50              

Rosenzweig Ronnie $16.00      Yourman Edna $45.00    

          Yourman Paula $182.50    

Gray Ilene $104.37 3.0           

      42.0   Zeidner Lois $5.00   

     Zussman Virginia $30.00    
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The deadline for the next newsletter will be  

Noon,  Monday February 15, 2016 
Please send all of your thank you, articles  

and announcements via e-mail to:   
congregationbethohr@gmail.com    

or call  
Phyllis in  the Synagogue office at 732-257-1523 

“Ritually Speaking” 

If you are interested in 
sponsoring a Kiddush to 
celebrate a simcha, com-
memorate the Yahrzeit of a 
loved one, or “just be-
cause”, contact Phyllis in 
the office at 732-257-1523. 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Rabbi Mishkin’s Contact Numbers 
If you need to reach Rabbi Mishkin, please use any of the following phone 
numbers:         

Office Phone  # 732-257-7031 
Home phone  #732-967-6710 after hours for emergencies 

 e-mail address:         rabbijoelmishkin@gmail.com 
Rabbi Mishkin will be available for counseling by appointment. 

. 
 
 

Sisterhood is  selling  
Kohl’s Cares for Kids Gift Cards. 

You may purchase these cards as 
gifts or to pay your bill In the store 
so you can continue to use your 

charge card and get your  
discounts. 

 
For more information and to  
purchase cards, please call  

Monica Atzbi at 732-390-5890  
When ordering Kohl’s please use a 

separate check—not to be  
combined with scrip checks 
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Congregation Beth Ohr 
P.O. Box 206 
Old Bridge, NJ 08857 

 

Shabbat Candle Lighting Times For February 

February 5       5:03 PM 
February 12       5:11 PM 
February 19       5:19 PM 
February 26       5:27 PM 




